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August 30, 2023 

 

NOTICE CANCELLING BRIEF ADJUDICATIVE PROCEEDING 

 

 

RE: In the Matter of Determining the Proper Carrier Classification of, and Complaint for 

Penalties Against Vadim Ivankov d/b/a ITX LLC Mile High Van Lines, 

Docket TV-230493 

 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On July 10, 2023, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

initiated a special proceeding to determine if ITX LLC d/b/a Mile High Van Lines (Mile 

High Van Lines or Company) has engaged, and continues to engage, in business as a 

household goods carrier within the state of Washington without possessing the certificate 

required for such operations. The Commission served on the Company Order 01, Order 

Instituting Special Proceeding; Complaint Seeking to Impose Penalties; Notice of Hearing 

(Order 01) which, among other things, scheduled a brief adjudicative proceeding (BAP) on 

September 19, 2023. 

 

On August 29, 2023, Commission staff (Staff) informed the presiding administrative law 

judge by email that the parties reached a settlement in principle. Staff requested that the 

Commission cancel the scheduled brief adjudicative proceeding. 

 

The Commission finds good cause to cancel the brief adjudicative proceeding currently set 

for September 19, 2023. 

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the brief adjudicative proceeding set for 

September 19, 2023, at 1:30 p.m. is cancelled. 

/s/ James Brown II 

JAMES BROWN II 

Administrative Law Judge 


